
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

November 9th, 2021
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse and remotely for the November 9th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Loane, Nowlan, McMillen, and Curry physically present and Bush remotely present. Absent were Howes and Stone. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present. Mr. Loane made a motion to allow Ms. Bush to participate remotely with a second from Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried. Mr. Loane led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion made by Mr. McMillen with a second by Mr. Nowlan to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, David Goodman once again addressed the Board on the ongoing water and well issues in Castleton. He presented a quote on the cost to repair the well.
Motion made by Mr. Loane to approve the minutes from the October 12th, 2021, meeting and seconded by Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Motion made by Mr. McMillen to approve the minutes from the October 21st, 2021, special meeting and seconded by Mr. Loane with 3 ayes and 2 abstains, motion carried.

Motion made by Mr. Nowlan to approve the minutes from the October 26th, 2021, special meeting and seconded by Mr. Loane with 4 ayes and 1 abstains, motion carried.

Motion made by Mr. McMillen to approve the minutes from the November 1st, 2021, special meeting and seconded by Mr. Loane with 3 ayes and 2 abstains, motion carried.

Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-None
4) Judicial-None
5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry reported that the Courtroom and Circuit Clerk’s Office are part of a statewide minimum standards survey to update technology in both areas using grant money. 
6) Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan reported that the township paperwork is caught up. The County Engineer will have more about this in his report.
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None 
8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion a motion was made by Ms. Bush with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

9) ARPA Requests-Supervisor of Assessments Renee Johnson addressed the board requesting money to update the file server that supports the tax cycle and to conduct a flyover to update the GIS maps. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the use of ARPA funds not to exceed $26,000 for both projects with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried. 


Highway Report
County Engineer Giffin presented his report to the board. Township MFT paperwork is complete and the County MFT is getting close to completion. With the help of IDOT past paperwork is caught up and we are still eligible for past funds that had not been previously submitted.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report noting the issue of the public defender budget. This was due to a conflict with the appointed public defender resulting in the need to temporarily hire a public defender. Going forward there will be reporting on the balance of the ARPA funds in the monthly treasurer report per the request of the Board.
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Demetreon gave the Sheriff’s report. Discussion centered on the previously approved purchase of new radios. More research is needed before purchasing these radios. The new ETSB partnership with Peoria County will also be a factor in the decision.
New Business

1) Two insurance packages were up for discussion. Mr. Leezer addressed the board on both packages and answered their questions. After discussion Mr. Nowlan made the motion to continue with the current insurance provider with a second by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
2) A resolution to tentatively adopt the fiscal year 2021-2022 budget was presented. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
3) A resolution for an intergovernmental agreement with Peoria County to join their ETSB Board was presented. After discussion Ms. Bush made a motion to approve the agreement with a second from Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
Prior to adjournment Chairman Curry informed the board that a special meeting will need to take place to formally adopt the FY 2021-2022 budget. It was decided to hold this meeting on November 30th at 6:30 pm.

At 7:10 pm Mr. Loane made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Ms. Bush with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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